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Commercial Ad Rates 

   Members      Non Members 

Business Card 15.00  25.00 

Quarter Page 20.00  30.00 

Half Page  40.00  50.00 

Full Page  65.00  75.00 

Prices are per issue, Banner Ads included 

YOU MUST PROVIDE ARTWORK 

Classified ads are free as they benefit our members.   

We will run an ad for three (3) months  

and request that you let us know  

if you would like it removed earlier. 

 

Contact Paula Diehl 

816.225.5100 

email: pdiehl51@yahoo.com 

To Contact the SCCA National Office  

Call 1-800-770-2055 or 

Visit the website: www.scca.com 

2014 SOLO ADVISORY 
COMMITTEE 
Jeff Bartz - 603.727.6042 
 jeffreywbartz@gmail.com 
James Cahill - 413.358.0844 
 jwracer05@yahoo.com 
Greg Cheney - 913.522.4940 
 wahooautocross@gmail.com 
Al Hermans - 816-478-2386 
 alhermans@sdc-corp.com 
Jeremy Salenius - 913.608.1648 
 jeremy.salenius@gmail.com 
 
Other KC Region Contacts 
Race Group Chairman 
Charlie Clark 816-257-7305 
Solo Group Chairman 
Al Hermans 816-478-2386    
Webmaster 
Doug Patterson and Joe Tasler 
Checkpoint Editor 
Barbara E. Garrett 
 composer1953@gmail.com 
Business Ads and News 
Reporter 
Paula Diehl,  
 c 816.225.5100 
 pdiehl51@yahoo.com 
Club Historian 
 Sharlene Smith 816-353-8922  
 
KC Region Representatives 
To Kaw Valley Race Group 
Chris Kern, 913-558-1265 
Alex Clark, Treasurer,  
 913-558-0176 
Charlie Clark, 816-257-7305 
 

2015 KC Region Officers 
REGIONAL EXECUTIVE  
Chris Kern - 913-558-1265 
 thefourkerns@icloud.com 

ASST REGIONAL EXECUTIVE  
Neava Ford - 913.522.9872 
 missneava@yahoo.com 

SECRETARY 
Jessica Dorn - 308.830.2257 (c) 
 Jl_dorn@hotmail.com 

TREASURER 
Paula Diehl  
 C 816-225-5100 
 pdiehl51@yahoo.com 

PAST REGIONAL EXECUTIVE 
Joe Tasler - 816-550-9007 
 joe.tasler@gmail.com  

BOARD MEMBERS 
Donna Cross—913.908.0380 
 donnarcross@gmail.com 

Al Hermans - 816.564.6176 
 alhermans@sdc-corp.com 
Mike Hill - 816-779-4562/ 
 H 816-678-3540, mikehill@fairpoint.net 

Jeremy Salenius - 913.608.1648 
 jeremy.salenius@gmail.com 
Brad Smith—913.708.4531 
 Brad.smith.kcrscca@gmail.com 
Dave Vincent—913.306.3284 
 dvincent@kc.rr.com 

 

2015 KC Region 

Officers and Board of Directors 

Other KVRG Representatives 
Kent Prather, Asst. Chair 
Rick Taylor, Secretary 
Jesse Prather 
 
KVRG Race Officials 
Race Chair - Gary Kern, 913-515-3878 
Co Race Chair - Chris Kern 
Paddock Marshall - Chris Kern  
Chief of T & S - Sharlene Bettinger 
Asst Chief of T&S - Bruce Bettinger 
Registrar - Linda Henson, 
 816-795-8520 
Chief Instructor PDX - Jim Wheeler 
Chief Driver’s School Instructor -  
Chief Scrutineer - Michael Pearson 
Chief Starter - Adam Miller 
Chief of Pits - Bob Nowlan 
Chief of Grid - Larry Hinton 
Course Marshall -  
 Ken Ragan 913-422-5778 
Hospitality - Marla Worthington 
Chief of F&C - Chris Keith 
Worker Coordinator -  
 Char and Ken Keith, 
 KVRGRACEWORK@ATT.NET 
Chief Medical - Robert Thompson 
 

Mid-Div Contacts 
Peter Zekert, Area 6 Director 
Richard Holden, Rep to SEB 
Keith Pfaust, Executive Comm. Chmn. 
Bill Allman, Driver Licensing 
 785-267-5613(w) 785-478-3235 (h) 
Scott Bowman, Executive Steward 
 bowmansc@kjww.com Kansas City Website & Forum 

www.kcrscca.org 



Words from Chris, our RE: 

 The last month has been very busy with the solo and 
road racing  seasons off  to a roaring start! The bylaws 
committee has been working very hard to finish updating 
them so that we can get them out to our members for a 
July vote. 

As we get into the upcoming events we are still needing 
help to put on some of  the events. Street Survival (Mike 
Hill at 816-678-3540) KVRG majors at the speedway 
(Chris Kern at Chriskscca@gmail.com) are two of  our biggest to date with more to follow. 

These are great ways to meet new members and maybe run into old members that you have not 
seen in a long time and besides it is a great way to have fun time doing what we love to do. 

See you all at the races! 

Chris Kern 

May Trivia Question: 

Who is the KCR Regional Secretary?  

All correct responses will be entered in a drawing to win a $35 gift certificate 

towards an event of your choice.  

Winner will be announced at the December General Meeting and in the January 2016 Checkpoint. 

tel:816-678-3540
mailto:Chriskscca@gmail.com


Richard Anaekue 

James Cahill 

Charlie Clark 

Paula Diehl 

Jessica Dorn 

Jamie Fain 

Todd Ford 

Barbara Garrett 

Tony Giordano 

Al Hermans 

Mike Hill 

Chris & Lisa Kern 

Vern Maxey 

Kevin Nebeker 

Ed Nicholson  

Doug Patterson  

Ken Ragan 

Henry Rompage 

Jeremy Salenius 

Brad Smith 

Ken and Chelsea Snyder 

Anthony Toledano 

Kevin Vieth 

Dave Vincent 

Charlie and Norma Wil-

liams 

Ben and Steve Wolf 

Ron Wright 

Thank you to the following members for attending the KCR SCCA General 
Meeting on April 7, 2015.  Your names will be entered in the year-end 

drawing for a free National membership. 

April 12, 2015 - 2015 Solo Event #1 
1. Brad Smith driving a 1989 Red Devil  Time - 44.768 
2. Mark Hill driving a 2006 Mitsubishi Evo IX  Time - 46.910 
3. Cody Pennell driving a 2005 Subaru  STI  Time - 47.699 
4. Darren Crozier driving a 1991 Mazda Rx7  Time - 47.728 
5. Jerry Irvine driving 2005 Mitsubishi Evolution MR  Time - 47.863 

April 25, 2015 - 2015 Solo Event #2 
1. Mark Hill driving a 2006 Mitsubishi E-voh IX  Time - 53.260 
2. Brad Smith driving a 1989 Red Devil  Time - 53.541 
3. David Green driving a 2003 Chevrolet Corvette Z06  Time - 54.391 
4. Frank Wietharn driving a 2007 Chevrolet Corvette Z06  Time - 54.408 
5. Ron Williams driving a 2007 Mini Cooper S  Time - 54.652 

April 26, 2015 - 2015 Solo Event #2 
1. Shawn Hill driving a 2008 Mike Wilson Honda  Time - 48.321 
2. David Green driving a 2003 Chevrolet Corvette Z06  Time - 52.535 
3. Mark Hill driving a 2006 Mitsubishi E-voh IX  Time - 52.615 
4. Jake Diehl driving a 2006 Mitsubishi Evo  Time - 53.393 
5. Frank Wietham driving a 2007 Chevrolet Corvette Z06  Time - 54.086 

The KVRG Majors Event is June 19 - 21 at the Speedway and we need your 

help. The site will open on Friday, June 19 and workers are needed to work 

the course for the track test day on June 19 as well as help with track 

waivers and selling garage spaces and RV spaces for the weekend. You can 

also work course, observation or control if you can make it out Saturday 

and/or Sunday. 

 

Bring the whole family out for a Father’s Day weekend they won’t  

forget! You can stay the night and camp at the Speedway. You can come out 

for the day and watch the race. You can even take the wheel for a drive 

around the track after the race! 

 



May Birthdays 

May Anniversaries 

1 Tom Bootz 

 Ron Keith 

 Nick Roberts 

 John Jacob Sanders 

2 Elizabeth Holsworth - d of Lenard & Mary 

 Betty Ruckman 

3 Mark Owen Sylvester 

 Jerry Vinson 

4 Jeff Madden 

 Scott Peterson 

6 Bob Buxbaum 

 Sonja Hitchcock 

 Ryan Christopher Hofmeister 

7 Annie Berg 

 Michael Lyle 

8 Canon Kopp - s of Jeff & Sandy 

 Ella Christine Wolf - (5) grd of Victor &  
  Ellen 

9 Jana Hitchcock - (12) d of Doug & Sonja 

 Gabriel Reyes 

 Willard King 

11 Michael Farley 

 Marvin Mason 

13 Meghan Burke – (16) grd of Dick & Peggy 
  White 

 Robert Charlesworth 
 William Homer Jennings Jr 

14 Randy Augustus 

 Neava Ford 

 Bill D Miller 

 Chris Stackpole 

15 David Hagen 

 Leah Justice 

17 Jordan Allen - d of Jim & Michelle 

18 Suzanne Berger 

 Drew Mitchell 

19 Jarold Boettcher 

 Georgia Finks 

 Aaron Thomas Holstrom - (7) s of Aaron & 
  Melissa 

 Bethany Schatz 

 Andy Sundeen 

20 Pasquale Trozzolo 

21 Dakota Fletcher 

 Katelyn Peter 

22 Nicolas Hesskamp –(2) s of Todd &  

  Christine 

23 Barbara Correll 

 Anastasia McCabe 

24 Andrew Conley 

 Hannah Conley  

 Randy Keith 

25 Pat Webb 

26 Marcus Johnson 

 Ned Keyuravong 

 Hans Peter 

27 Chris Coulter 

28 Tyler Werth 

29 Ryan Davis - (16) grs of Chuck  

30 Jeff Jenkins 

 Derrick Sample 

 Larry Smith 

3 Bert & Donna Swift - 35 years 

4 Bill & Beth (White) Burke - 19 years 

6 Chuck & Sue Woloscsuk - 21 years 

13 Keith & Cheryl Williams - 20 years 

15 Rodney & Tammy Giebel - 34 years  

17 Steve & Karin Roberts - 40 years 

22 Peter & Lenora Wilke - 39 years 

25 David & Melissa Bennett - 13 years 

26 Mike & Kathy (White) Brindley - 25 years 

31 Shawn & Holi Hill - 12 years 



 
Do you have ideas that could help the Kansas City Region SCCA recruit 
and retain members? Would you like to help the SCCA host quarterly  
social events?  

The KCR SCCA Board is looking for members to help with the following 
committees: 

Bylaws/Operations Manual: We are looking for volunteers to help revise our bylaws and 
update our bylaws. This committee will prepare these revisions and present them to the 
members to vote on. This committee will also prepare an Operations Manual containing 
the important minutes and major decisions of the club to act as a reference and guide for 
future decisions. If interested in helping,  

Contact Jessica Dorn. 

Membership: We are looking for help developing plans that will focus on recruiting new 
members and retaining current members. If interested in helping, contact Donna Cross or 
Jeremy Salenius. 

Nominating: We are getting an early start in seeking nominees for the Board elections. If 
interested in helping, contact Charlie Clark. 

Social: We are looking for help planning and hosting at least one social event per quarter. If 
interested in helping, contact Dave Vincent. 

April 12, 2015 - 2015 Event #1 
1. Mark Hill driving a 2006 Mitsubishi Evo IX  Time -  39.592 
2. Greg Cheney driving a 2014 Ford Fiesta ST  Time - 40.057 
3. Cody Pennell driving a 2005 Subaru STI  Time - 40.258 
4. Jeremy Salenius driving a 2008 Mini Cooper  Time - 40.448 
5. Doug Patterson driving a 2014 Ford Fiesta ST  Time - 40.646 

April 25, 2015 - 2015 Event #2 
1. Ron Williams driving a 2007 Mini Cooper S  Time - 44.377 
2. Mark Hill driving a 2006 Mitsubishi Evo IX  Time - 44.951 
3. David Green driving a 2003 Chevrolet Corvette Z06  Time - 45.090 
4. Jeremy Salenius driving a 2008 Mini Cooper  Time - 45.562 
5. Greg Cheney driving a 2014 Ford Fiesta ST  Time - 45.783 

April 26, 2015 - 2015 Solo Event #3 
1. David Green driving a 2003 Chevrolet Corvette Z06  Time - 43.551 
2. Ron Williams driving a 2007 Mini Cooper S  Time - 44.151 
3. Mark Hill driving 2006 a Mitsubishi Evo IX  Time -  44.407 
4. Jeremy Salenius driving a 2008 Mini Cooper  Time - 44.994 
5. Russell Blume driving a 1995 BMW 318  Time - 45.317 



AND  

    CAR  

  SHOW 

The American Legion is hosting a Chili Cook-Off  & Car Show on August 8. The 

event begins at 9:00 am. They would like us to come out, taste some award-winning 

chili and bring our cars. Cars should plan on showing up around 11:00 am. 

KCR Members Start Their SOLO Season Early in Salina by Jessica Dorn 

The sun was shining, and the weather was warm. It was a perfect day for racing - not just any racing but 
the first SOLO event of the year! On Sunday, March 22, a handful of KCR members loaded up their trail-
ers, packed their trunks, and headed west to Salina, KS for their opening auto cross event. The warm 
weather brought out 51 competitors ready to scratch their racing itch on the narrow course that chal-
lenged drivers through the slaloms, pinch cones, tight turns, and Chicago boxes. 

The Salina Region was extremely welcoming and glad for the large turnout. Several "warm-weather walk-
ups" bumped them from a 2 heat day to a 3 heat day. It was a good way to not only polish up our driving 
skills but to also polish up our process of getting race ready. As we all know, race day can be a little hectic. 
First, you must prepare for the race and pack the car – tires, tools, tire pressure gauge, tire jack, helmets, 
sunscreen, snacks, water, Go Pros, etc. Then, you have to drive to the event site, go through registration, 
and prep the car for tech. Tires need changed, harnesses strapped in, racing numbers placed on the car, 
cameras set up, and helmets set out before it can go to tech. After you’re clear to race, there is a course 
walk and a driver’s meeting. Finally, it’s time to race! 

John Herrman, and Jeremy Salenius with co-driver Doug Patterson  knew the tight handling and quick 
response of their Mini Coopers could handle the narrow course. But the tight slaloms at the end proved 
to be a challenge even for the Minis. Chuck Wilson also tested his Subaru BRZ through the turns but was 
unable to utilize the full potential of his horsepower. Brad Smith, in his Red Devil, handled the course like 
a champ and came away with the FTD of 40.241. 



Solo off  to a soggy start    Photos and article by Doug Patterson 

The first three rounds of the Kansas City Region SCCA's 2015 Solo Championships are in the books.  The 
festivities began at the Metropolitan Community College Precision Driving Center in Independence, MO 
with our annual Test and Tune event on Saturday, April 11th, the day before Event #1. The weather for 
the Test & Tune was magnificent with mild temperatures under a cloud-dotted blue sky.  Many of the 
usual unusual suspects came out to shake loose the rust of the off-season, but we also had a number of 
novices come out to take part in the insanity that is our sport. In all, 54 drivers took part and prepared 
themselves and their machines for Sunday's competition. 

Sunday's weather was dramatically different than Saturday's. The day began cool and damp as rain showers 
had passed through the area in the early morning hours. Under a steady and cold drizzle, the set-up crew 
began their work on course and grid.  Once everything was set up  and ready to go, the site was hit by a 
powerful thunderstorm bringing significant lightning and 40+ mph wind gusts. Many of the pop-up 
canopies that people had deployed were upside-down or inside out.  Fortunately the storm was brief and 
the clean-up was started right away. ...cones, cones everywhere. 

Driver Run 1 Run 2 Run 3 Run 4 Run 5 

Jeremy Salenius 44.910+2 44.573+1 44.638 44.623 44.573 

J Douglas Patterson 46.777+1 46.603 DNF DNF 45.821 

Charles Wilson DNF 45.671+2 45.745 44.0654+3 44.285+3 

John Herrman 51.203+1 49.653 48.488 47.423 47.368 

Brad Smith 42.125 41.831 40.706 40.214 DNF 

Results from Salina 



The rain wasn't quite finished as the Junior karters and Heat 1 drivers took to the wet course. With the 
facility being reasonably flat, there were many areas of the course where the drivers had to negotiate their 
way through standing water. It made for good photo opportunities, but for slow times. The wet track 
even caught some veteran drivers off guard. Although there were a couple of tense moments as some 
drivers headed off the asphalt an onto the wet, slick grass, the worst damage done was to pride and to the 
run times. 

Drivers in Heat 2 saw a drying track and warmer temperatures resulting in the times getting quicker and 
quicker through the session.  Fortunately, due to the lower turnout resulting from the forecast, the 
competitors were divided between the two heats by class. This meant that although the PAX times would 
be unfairly weighted toward the Heat 2 drivers, the class battles were unaffected. 



Events #2 and #3 on April 25th and 26th made up our first of two double-header weekends at Heartland 
Park Topeka.  Although the future of the racing facility remains in doubt, we were allowed to retain our 
previously negotiated weekend, and we had the place all to ourselves! It was eerie with no other activity 
on the road course, no roar on Saturday night from the dirt track, and sadly no food vendors open for 
lunch.  A few arrived on Friday to set up the course and get things ready for the show on Saturday 
morning. Saturday brought early thunderstorms making the drive out an interesting one.  The skies 
remained threatening all day long with intermittent rain showers throughout the morning. 

As with Event #1, Heat 1 was run on a wet track with abundant pools of standing water.  While there 
was the occasional sprinkle, there was no other significant precipitation during the heat and the track 
began to dry out.  The decision was made to run the Junior karts between Heats 1 and 2 in hopes of 
allowing the youngsters the opportunity to race on a dry track. In full accordance with Murphy's Law, 
however, a steady rain began almost as soon as the karters did, wetting the track and the drivers. Heat 2 
remained dry and the temperatures began to climb, and it showed in the run times. The times dropped 
precipitously throughout the session as grip levels rose. 

While Sunday's Event #3 was dry the whole time, the temperatures were significantly cooler than during 
Event #2 on Saturday. The cooler, denser air might make for more power, but it did horrible things to 
the grippiness of the Heartland Park asphalt.  With traction hard to find, vehicle control, balance, and 
throttle skills were at a premium. Challenging driving conditions bring the best drivers forward, however.  
Sadly, this may be our last event at Heartland Park Topeka in light of the City Council's decision to allow 
the motorsport venue to proceed into foreclosure. We'll have an update on the future of Heartland Park 
Topeka in next month's Checkpoint. 



WHAT: Tire Rack Street Survival® Teen Driving School 

WHERE: Blue River Precision Driving School, 20301 Missouri 78, 

Independence, MO 64057 

WHEN: Saturday, May 30th; 9:00 am - 4:00 pm 

DETAILS 

Car Crashes are the leading killer of  American teens from ages 15 - 20, with 

more than 5,000 teens involved in a fatal crash each year and an additional 

196,000 injured. 

Simple driving errors, avoidable but common among inexperienced 

teens, cause the majority of  fatal accidents. 

 Tire Rack Street Survival® is a 501c3 organization and is the largest active 

non-profit national driver education program that teaches teens the skills they 

need to stay alive behind the wheel.  Unlike traditional driver’s education 

programs based on classroom theory and simple maneuvers, the Tire Rack 

Street Survival® program improves driver competence through hands-

on experiences in real-world driving situations. 

TIRE RACK® STREET SURVIVAL® teen 

driver safety is coming to Independence to 

stop the #1 killer of teens 



 Students will receive a short classroom session and then will learn, hands-on, 

how to manage everyday driving hazards, obstacles and challenges in a 

controlled environment on an advanced driving course to ultimately ‘arrive 

alive.’ 

 Students learn emergency braking and skid control, how to control proper  

braking, and how to avoid accidents entirely.  In select schools, in addition 

to spending time in the driver’s seat of  parked 18-wheeler to fully 

comprehend its massive blind spots, teenagers witness the violent detonation 

of  an air bag, which reinforces proper hand placement on the steering wheel. 

 Students are taught in their own cars, not specially prepared program vehicles, 

so the skills they learn can be directly translated to their daily driving 

experiences.  Tire Rack Street Survival® challenges teenagers to 

understand how to control a vehicle, rather than just operate one. 

 

Tire Rack Street Survival® is open to licensed and permitted drivers ages 15-

21.  Forms, schedules and more information can be found online at 

www.streetsurvival.org.  The cost is $75 per student and some insurance 

companies offer premium discounts to graduates. 

 

The program is in its 13th year having trained 14,800 new drivers.  101 

schools were completed last year and the goal for 2015 is over 125 nationally. 

 

For the 6th year, Michelin North America is supporting the Street Survival 

program by providing funding for pavement rental for each school through the 

United States.  That is no small task, given that this year the Tire Rack Street 

Survival® schools plan to offer its training to teens all across the U.S. 

 

To view video of  the program, please visit http://streetsurvival.org/. 



Yakety Yak… 

Dear Mom: 

 Paula Diehl is back in her farm home now.  After living in several different areas for 
the past 2½ years due to a fire in her home in Lee’s Summit, MO, she has now moved 
back.  She had only been there for about 3 weeks and on Tuesday of this week, she lost 
her electricity due to Google cutting an electric line.   

At the spring Hallett Major Race, two of our Kansas City Region racers “hit the 
jackpot”.  Mike McGinley in T1 class and Jim Wheeler in A Sedan class each won their 
100th race. Wow, way to go guys!   

Charlie & Sharlene Smith attended weddings for two of their relatives in April.  Their niece, Melanie was married 
in Lamar, MO.  Since she & her new husband, Ronald wanted a “beach” wedding, they filled the floor of their 
barn with sand!  Charlie & Sharlene then traveled to Gravette, Arkansas for the wedding of a great nephew, 
Gideon & Danielle.  They will reside in Minnesota.   

Victor LaViola & Ellen Wolf, who have moved to Tucson, Arizona, were back in Kansas City in March.  They 
have built a new building on their Arizona property for his car “stuff” and her art “stuff”, and they were here to 
pack their remaining belongings.  The downtown building here in KC that they called home for all the years they 
lived here, has been sold.  Charlie & Sharlene Smith, Tony & Kathy Giordano, Charlie & Norma Williams all had 
dinner with Victor & Ellen at the Oak Park Mall Outback restaurant. 

Alan & Jennifer Bennett vacationed at Port Aransas, Texas for a week in April.  They rode their bicycles all over 
the town, ate lunch at a Seafood Fish Market and saw some dolphins.  They saw a lot of wild life at the Texas State 
Marine Science Sanctuary.  They also visited the State Aquarium and the USS Lexington in Corpus Christi, Texas.   

Update on our Checkpoint Editor, Barbara Garrett.  Barbara says her eye is better than it was 2 months ago, 
however, it still has a way to go.  We hope she will soon have all of her vision back. 

    

 don’t look back……  

MEDIA CONTACTS 

National Contact: 

Linda Duncan 

SCCA National Manager 

Mobile:  303.229.0176 

trss@scca.com 

 

Local Contact: 

Mike Hill 

Kansas City Region - SCCA 

Mobile:  816.678.3540 

mikehill@fairpoint.net 



Did you answer the trivia question for this month or last? 
You get entered into a drawing for a free event every time you answer correctly. 

Have you made it to a General Meeting this year yet? 
It’s the first Tuesday of each month and every time you come you get entered into a drawing for a 

free membership! 



Dear Prospective SCCA member: 

To apply for membership in the Sports Car Club of America, the world’s largest member participation 
automotive organization, please print and complete the form in full and return, with payment, to: 
Paula S. Diehl, 3420 SW Pryor Rd, Lees Summit, MO 64082 
If you have questions, please call 816.225.5100 

PLEASE PRINT OR TYPE 

Name Date of Birth 

Address Telephone 

City State Zip 

Business address Telephone 

City State Zip 

Occupation □ Single  □Married: Spouse’s name 

Email Address 

Which address would you like mail sent to, and which phone number, or both, would you prefer to be listed in the Region 

roster?  Mail:  □ Home  □ Work Telephone: □ Home  □ Work  □ Both 

What areas of SCCA activities are you most interested in? 

□ Pro Racing □ Club Racing □ Vintage □ Road Rally □ Pro Rally 

□ Worker/Official □ Time Trials/PDX □ Solo □ RallyCross □ Other  ___________ 

Annual National Dues Annual KC Region Dues Total 

Regular member $65 Regular member $20 $85 

Family Membership ** $85 Family Membership ** $25 $110 

First Gear membership $45 Age 24 and under $45 

** If applying for family membership (Husband, wife and/or children), indicate names and dates of birth of 

children under 21: 

Membership in the Sports Car Club of America is dual—National and Regional.  Dues are 
for one (1) year from the date of payment.  Make one check/money order for the total 
amount payable to SCCA, Inc. Office Use Only 

Name DOB 

Name DOB 

Name DOB 

Name DOB 

I hereby apply for membership in the Sports Car Club of America, Inc., and its Kansas City Region and agree to abide by the bylaws and I agree to 
conduct myself according to the highest standards of behavior and sportsmanship in a manner that shall not be prejudicial to the reputation of the Club 
or fellow members.  I require the following type of membership: 

□ Regular membership—$85 □ Family membership $110 □ First Gear—Age 24 and under—$45 

Membership Amount  $ ______________ 

Weekend Membership #1  -$15.00 

Weekend Membership #2  -$15.00 

Referred by SCCA Member ______________________________ # _________________ -$15.00 

First/Last Name & Member Number REQUIRED        
Total Due $ _______________ 

Applicant’s Signature ___________________________________________________________ 
□ Enclosed is my check or money order for $_________________ 
□ Visa _______________________________________________________________________ 
□ Mastercard __________________________________________________________________ 

Date ____________ 
 
Exp ____________ 
Exp ____________ 



UPCOMING EVENTS ON THE KC REGION CALENDAR 

May 16  SOLO Novice School at MCC, Independence, MO 
May 17  SOLO Event #4 at MCC, Independence, MO 
May 19 7:30 pm Road Race Meeting at ALP 
May 24 & 25  SOLO Spring Nationals at Lincoln Air Park, Lincoln, NE 
May 26 7:00 pm Board of Directors Meeting, ALP Auxiliary Room 
May 30  Street Survival School at MCC, Independence, MO 
May 31  SOLO Event #5 at MCC, Independence, MO 
June 2 6:00 pm Solo Advisory Committee Meeting, ALP Auxiliary Room  
June 2 7:30 pm General Meeting, ALP 
June 6  RallyCross Event #2 at Thunder Valley Sand Drags 
June 13 & 14  Solo Midwest Divisional #1 at Neosho, MO 
June 16 7:30 pm Road Race Meeting at ALP 
June 19- 21  KVRG Majors Event at Kansas Speedway 
June 27  Solo Event #6 at MCC 
June 30 7:00 pm Board of Directors Meeting, ALP Auxiliary Room 
July 11 7:00 am SOLO Event #7 at HPT 
July 12 7:00 am SOLO Event #8 at HPT 
July 18-19  RALLYCROSS MiDiv National Challenge at Thunder Valley Sand Drags; 
  Grain Valley, MO 
July 21 7:30 pm Road Race Meeting at ALP 
July 25 7:00 am SOLO School at MCCC 
July 26 7:00 am SOLO Event #9 at MCC 
July 28 7:00 pm Board of Directors Meeting, ALP Auxiliary Room 
August 1-2  SOLO Midwest Divisional Championships at Lincoln, NE 
August 4 6:00 pm Solo Advisory Committee Meeting, ALP Auxiliary Room  
August 4 7:30 pm General Meeting, ALP 
August 8 9:00 am CHILI COOK-OFF & CAR SHOW, ALP 

 

www.kcrscca.org 
Kansas City Region’s on-line resource for information, 

Online event registrations, updates, results and other fun stuff! 

CHECKPOINT IS THE OFFICIAL PUBLICATION OF THE Kansas City Region Sports Car Club of America. Any opinion expressed is that of the authors and is not necessarily the opinion of the members of the Region, 
its officers or the CHECKPOINT staff. By publishing advertising in CHECKPOINT the Kansas City Region does not endorse the products of service advertised. Permission to reprint all artwork, photographs and articles 
published in CHECKPOINT is given to all SCCA regional publications and to SCCA’s Sports Car Magazine, provided full credit is given to the author, CHECKPOINT and the Kansas City Region SCCA. Deadline for 
submission to CHECKPOINT is the first of each month. 

*****NOTICE                 NOTICE                   NOTICE***** 

The KCR Bylaws Committee will be presenting the proposed 
changes to the KCR Bylaws for Member consideration and vote 
at the General Membership Meeting on Tuesday, July 7 at 7:30 

pm at the American Legion in Overland Park, KS. 


